20734

10/1/66

Dear Dr. Post,

Thanks for your letter of the 25th. At the moment, there is nothing I can say. It is possible that I'll be able, but I do not now know. It is also possible that I may be in New York this coming week. If I am and have time to phone I will. I think that until I can give a word that I know I can keep, it would be better to weit.

Should things develop that make it possible for me to make a firm date by the seventh, I'll be in touch with you. If not, as soon thereafter as I know I can, I'll let you know.

Sincerely,

Harold Weisberg

RALPH POST, D.D.S., M.SC. (DENT.) 3000 HEMPSTEAD TURNPIKE LEVITTOWN, N. Y. 11756

PRACTICE LIMITED TO ORAL SURGERY EXODONTIA

PERSHING 5-4665

Sept. 26, 1966

Mr. Harold Weisberg Hyattstown, Md.

Dear Mr. Weisberg,

Thank you for your prompt reply.

Our organization would require 2 weeks advance notice prior to your appearance in order to accomplish the requisite publicity. Of course, longer notice would enable us to do a more complete job. In other words, October 7th would be the latest date you could let us know. If necessary, please telephone or telegraph.

Our usual fee is \$50. Of course we will be glad to pay your expenses. Probably, if you are coming by car, the best route would be to avoid New York City and go through Staten Island via the New Jersey Turnpike. I will send more complete directions if you are able to come.

Members of our committee are anxious to read your book prior to your appearance, and the Forum itself will provide an excellent opportunity to publicize and sell the book.

It will be our pleasure to have you as our guest at dinner. We hope it will be possible for you to come. If your wife accompanies you, we would be glad to have her too.

Sincerely yours

Dr. Ralph Pos

RP:rp

We are 25-30 miles from Mid-Manhattan